LAS VEGAS HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

MINUTES OF BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING – 10/31/10 (AMENDED)
A meeting of the Las Vegas High School Alumni Association (“LVHSAA”) Board of Directors was held at Patty Haack’s home.  A quorum was present.

Rollie Gibbs, President



Miriam O’Donnell Pemberton

Patty Haack, Secretary/Treasurer

Matt Shlisky

Carole Inghram Montalto


David H. Williams, Jr.


Kae Jones Bogdanovich

Bruce Langson (via phone)


President Rollie Gibbs opened the meeting.  Rollie then asked Patty Haack, Secretary/Treasurer, to conduct the remainder of the meeting.

The minutes of the September 14, 2010 meeting were unanimously approved by the Board without any changes.
The Financial Report from LVHSAA inception through current date was reviewed and unanimously approved by the Board.  Amendment added 01/16/11:  The board approved Patty’s proposal to move the $1165, which we netted from the Wildcat Reunion ads, from the Wildcat Reunion account to the LVHSAA scholarship fund.  
The 2010 LVHSAA Budget was reviewed.  There was only one expense since the last meeting - $25 to the State of Nevada for the annual filing fee.  This was approved by the board.

COMMITTEE UPDATES:

Class Reunions
We have not received any information on reunions for the remainder of 2010.  
Fund Raising
Miriam gave a report on attending the Aladdin dinner/theater event at LVHS.  A total of five tickets were sold.  Three board members and one spouse attended, plus one board member paid for a ticket and was unable to attend.  The LVHS netted a total of $23.25 from the ticket sales.  We might try this again in the future – possibly to a play in their auditorium rather than a dinner/theater event.  Dave will try to get information on the possibility of a yard-sale at the Mesquite Club before our next meeting.  In addition, it was agreed that we would like to do a yard-sale in the LVHS parking lot next October
Grants
Bruce will be e-mailing the Teacher’s Grant Application to Dave for posting on our website.  Bruce said we probably won’t hear anything on our grant application to the Donald W. Reynolds Foundation until mid-November.  
Patty has sent Peter Mohr’s letter to our legal counsel for review.  They will be sending us a draft for a recommended response to Peter.
Historian Update

We did not have an historian update at this meeting.
Membership
Patty reported that the LVHSAA has 232 current members.  This includes 59 lifetime members, 7 honorary members and 6 scholarship winners, for a total of 245 members in good standing.  We received 11 renewals since our last meeting, plus 4 new memberships.  We have 19 memberships that expired 09/30/09 and 123 memberships that expired 09/30/10.  It was decided that we would send an e-mail reminder to those that haven’t renewed.  We will divide up the list and personally call those that still haven’t renewed after the first of 2011.  

Bruce will talk to LVHS Principal Debbie Brockett about associate memberships for parents and teachers.  We also hope to reach some of the parents through ads in the Desert Breeze.  Review of the LVHSAA brochure was deferred to our next meeting.  Nancy is having a minimal supply printed by Vista Point.
Mentoring Program

There were no changes to report on the Mentoring Program.
Scholarships

Since our scholarships are available only to LVHS students, we decided to not have them listed in the Clark County School District brochure.  We will have them posted at LVHS only.  We will also try to have them mentioned in the Desert Breeze.  The board approved awarding of four scholarships for 2011:  two for $2000 each and two for $1000 each, for a total of $6000.  Matt volunteered and was appointed by President Rollie Gibbs to be the chairman of the 2011 Scholarship Committee.  Committee members will include Michele Rebar, Carole Inghram Montalto, Rollie Gibbs and Patty Haack.  Matt and Carole will meet in the near future to go over procedures.
Senior Squares
The meeting on Senior Squares was rescheduled for November 8th at 2 p.m. at Patty’s home.  An update will be given at our next meeting.
Patty recently learned that grants are available from the city of Las Vegas Centennial History Program.  The  History Grant Program was established to support community initiatives in support of the history, preservation and conservation programs within the city of Las Vegas.  The focus of the program is to commemorate the history of the city of Las Vegas with projects including, without limitation, historical markers, tours of historic sites and improvements to or restoration of historic buildings or structures.”  This program is managed by Esther Carter, our Helldorado contact at the city.  Esther sent us the required forms.  We are hoping that restoration of Senior Squares might qualify for a grant from this program.  Matt volunteered to review the forms and develop the required information.
Vehicle Donation Program

Bruce will have the ad placed in the LVRJ View during the first quarter of 2011.
Website and Facebook

Dave continues to keep the website updated on a daily “as-needed” basis.
Wildcat Reunion 
Feedback from the 2010 Wildcat Reunion was reviewed on September 19th.  All feedback has been extremely positive.    We have received numerous excellent suggestions from committee members on improvements for next year’s reunion.  We will begin meetings for the 2011 reunion in March, 2011.
OLD BUSINESS

LVHSAA Ads in LVHS Desert Breeze.
Patty submitted the Desert Breeze ad to the contact at LVHS but still has not heard anything back.  She will look into it this week.
Donor’s List

Bruce has suggested that the LVHSAA develop a “Donors List” for continued and larger financial support than we are now receiving.  Discussion was deferred to our next meeting.

Ad in LVHS 2011 Yearbook

Our ad was reviewed and approved by the board.  The board approved $380 for a full-page ad.  Patty will send the ad and check to the school next week.

State Sales Tax Exemption

Our application for the State of Nevada Sales Tax Exemption has been submitted to the state by our legal counsel.  Approval has not yet been received from the state.

NEW BUSINESS

Helldorado 2011

The 2011 Helldorado will be held on May 14th.  Our application has been submitted.  The LVHS band director has promised to submit their application also.  Patty will follow-up with Esther Carter, head of the Helldorado Committee.
Wildcat Tales #4

The board approved spending $626.94 for printing, folding, stuffing and mailing of our next newsletter, which will be sent out by mid-November.  It will be sent to all current members plus those identified as potential members, including non-member Wildcat Reunion attendees, in hopes of attaining new members.

Printer’s Fund Raising Proposal

The printer that we have been using (RC Communications) has asked to make a presentation at our next board meeting on ideas for fund raising.  The board agreed to this and asked that we ask him to bring samples of various promotional materials that we might use for fund raising.
Request for Mailing List

Patty received a request from Peggy Williams Hallerberg for our mailing list for classes of 1954 through 1970 (approximately 2600 names/addresses).  This would be used to send out invitations to an Atomic Museum function in early 2011.  In view of our promise to class contacts to never give out our names and addresses, the board unanimously agreed that we would not give out our list.  Patty will notify Peggy.
Request for Donation for Turf for the LVHS Football Field

Dave received a request for a donation from the LVHSAA to help with costs for turf or the LVHS Football Field.  The board decided to decline this request.  Dave will notify the requestor.
Next Annual Meeting Date

It was decided by the board that we will change our annual meetings to the month of May rather than September, to avoid conflict with the annual Wildcat Reunion.  Our 2011 annual meeting will be held on Thursday, May 19, 2011 at 6 p.m. in the LVHS Cafeteria.  Our attorney is preparing a consent form since this is a change to our Bylaws.

NEXT BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING

The next board meeting will be on January 16, 2011 at 2:00 p.m. at Patty’s home.
Any corrections to these minutes will gladly be accepted at the next meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Patricia M. Haack, Secretary/Treasurer

LVHS Alumni Association
